
 

 
14th July 2023 
 

Dear Parent, 
End of Term Arrangements 

 

As we approach the last week of term we are preparing for our usual celebrations.  It was 
with sadness but also joy at seeing how they have developed that we have said farewell to 
our year 11 of 2023.  The end of term also sees some staff moving on to new adventures in 
their lives.  We wish all staff and pupils who are leaving us at the end of this academic year 
all the very best and thank them for their contribution to our school community.  In particular, 
I would like to thank Mrs Burgess, our Deputy Headteacher and Miss O’Loughlin, Director of 
Studies for Year 8 who are moving overseas and Miss Geheran in the history department, 
who has been a pupil and teacher at our school and who is now moving on to the next stage 
of her career.  We are fully staffed for September and will be introducing our new members 
of staff in the Autumn term. 
 

Activities week 
All information about the various events has been sent to you by the Director of Studies for 
each year group.  Please ensure that your daughter has suitable clothing and weather 
protection for all eventualities with her. 
 

Last day of term 
Term finishes on Friday, 21st July.  Pupils will be dismissed at 12.45pm.  On the last day of 
term pupils will be in non-uniform with all donations payable on parent pay.  All money raised 
will go towards the pupil voice forum and their fund raising for school developments. 
 

Start of term and uniform 
As a reminder the new term begins on Wednesday, 6th September.  In the new term we wish 
to start with the highest standards.  Please check your daughter’s uniform over the summer 
to ensure skirts are suitable lengths.  As a reminder the school will be holding a uniform sale 
on the 24th and 25th July between 10am and 2pm. When we return I would also ask for your 
support in checking that your daughter’s hair, nails, footwear and jewellery are in line with 
the school policy.  Full details can be found on our website or in your daughter’s link book. 
 

Mobile phones 
Please discuss with your daughter her use of a mobile phone once she returns to school.  All 
mobiles must be switched off at all times when on school site.  Due to the major disruption 
that the use of mobile phones can cause any phone seen in school will be confiscated and 
will only be returned to parents at allocated times.  This may result in a delay before she gets 
her phone returned and causes you great inconvenience so please reinforce the importance 
of adhering to the rules.  
 
May I take this opportunity to thank you for our ongoing support this year and wish you and 
your family a safe and happy summer holiday. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Geraldine A. Higgins 
Executive Headteacher 

 


